
OFFICIAL MINUTES OF THE OXFORD MAYOR AND COUNCIL MEETING 
SPECIAL CALLED MEETING 

  MONDAY, JULY 15, 2013 – 6:00 P.M. 
CITY HALL 

  
MEMBERS PRESENT: JERRY D. ROSEBERRY, MAYOR; COUNCIL MEMBERS: GEORGE HOLT; JIM 
WINDHAM; LYN PACE 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:  Lauran Willis, City Clerk; Dave Harvey, Police Chief; Jody Reid, Utility 
Superintendent, Hoyt Oliver, LaTrelle Oliver, Margaret Dugan, Dean Steven Bowen 
 
The meeting was called to order by the Honorable Jerry D. Roseberry, Mayor  
 
The purpose of the special called meeting was to review and adopt the millage rate for fiscal year 
2013 Tax Digest.  
 
Mayor Roseberry opened the meeting for citizen questions and comments. Mayor Roseberry informed 
those present due to the lack of a quorum there will not be a vote at this meeting. The vote on the 
millage will be tabled until the Special Called Meeting on Monday, July 22, 2013.  
 
Citizen Comments: 
 
Hoyt Oliver it’s too low. 
Jim Windham I agree with Oliver. 
Mayor Roseberry –   The city tax digest is half of what it was five years ago.  In terms of tax revenue, 
sales tax, insurance, and all taxes collected it is just over six hundred thousand dollars. Our budget from 
the government side is approximately $1.2 million. We collect enough taxes to pay about half of the 
city’s operations not counting electric and water. 
 
There being no further comments or questions the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.  
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Lauran Willis 
City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 


